

Notes meeting dd. 25 september 2023

Present: Chair pmr VO, secretary pmr VO, pmr oop, PO-mr teacher1, PO parents, VO parent, 2 VO student, principal, vice-principal.

- 1) Opening (16.00 hour)
- 2) Confirm agenda and notes: *agreed upon*.
- 3) Update MR elections, GMR PO and VO are filled. Still looking for a MR PO teacher.
- 4) a. Exam regulations are approved.
b. Student council going well, regulations are clear. Elections are being done and council is being made.
- 5) Everyone in the MR looks at the policies that have been translated and the diversity policy that is updated. Anna will upload a copy in the MR drive for everyone to comment on. (By start of October everyone of MR has looked into the policies and made comments)
- 6) Discussion with principal:

Schoolcamp: Budget per student is 225 voluntarily. Schoolkamp+stayokay is around 150-200 euro per person which is too much compared to the budget. Before NPO, the school was small enough to go with all classes at once. Now organizing it is too much of a hassle.

A plan could be made for developing a less stressed school camp with better organization but maybe not every year. With budget, organization and teacher time taking into account. Budget distribution is being looked at by management.

An invitation will be sent to students, teachers, parents and Jenno to make a schoolwide fieldtrip / schoolcamp plan.

Van Hallstraat:

80 Students in 4 classes. Only T0 classes.

Lesuitval

Management looks at writing a few sentences about lesuitval in the schoolguide.

Music staff:

The same amount of FTE is spent on music as last year. But due to not every teacher wanting to teach in primary there is less music taught in primary.

- 7) Students updates
DP department leader and MR chair will arrange the student council together with the students.
- 1) Parent updates

None

2) Personnel updates

 Professioneel statuut discussion

3) Anna stays in the MR (as chair) until her replacement in the new school year.

4) Topics for next MR meeting:

a) Translated policies and updated ones

b) School camp

c) Review VMR Reglement

 i) What do we want to adjust?

d) Proposal procedure new (vice-)principal

e) Escalation ladder input

f) Elections New MR members January 2024

5) Round of Questions

6) Afsluiting (17.30)